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DIARY DATES 
 

JUNE 

1st  Assembly G2 

 Excursion to Zoo—Y2,Y4 

5th  World Environment Day 

6th Excursion to Zoo—Y3 

8th  Pupil Free Day  

11th Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

13-15th  Yr 6/7 Illawonga Camp 

18th Refugee Week 

21st  Deadly Australians 

24th Botanic Gardens—G1 

 

JULY 

6th Assembly Y4 & Y1 

 Last day of  Term 2 

    Early Dismissal at 2pm 

         SCHOOL CARD 

Applications available from the school office. 

Please contact us and we can send home an 

application with your child. If you have any 

queries regarding the forms please call or 

come into the front office and we can help you. 

 

PAYMENTS 

Please remember EFTPOS payments can be 

made over the phone to either Tracey or Chris  

eg OSHC, school fees, excursions  

 

OSHC 

Director: Jo Battersby 0418 585 142  

Before school care: 7am-8.30am 

After school care: 3pm-6pm 

Vac Care/Pupil Free Days: 7am-6pm  

 

 CLOVELLY DELI 

Tuesday to Friday - Recess and lunch  

Children must order lunch from their classroom 

in the morning. If you have a current police 

check and would like to help in the canteen, 

please speak to Jo, our canteen manager 

  

UNIFORM SHOP 

Tuesday to Friday 8.30am - 9am  

Pupil Free Day Next Friday 

 

Next Friday the 8th of June 

will be our second pupil free 

day for the year. This day 

will be spent by our staff up-

skilling, with a number of 

sessions planned to facilitate 

this. These activities will 

cover a range of topics from 

‘Spel l ing ’  to ‘Musical 

Instruments’. All sessions 

are designed to provide 

opportunities for staff to 

improve their skills to 

facilitate improved learning 

outcomes for your child(ren). 

 

Parking 

 

Parking continues to be an 

issue around the school 

grounds particularly in the 

2.45-3.10pm time slots.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please be mindful of local 

residents and the access 

they have to their property 

but also more importantly 

for the safety of our 

children. There is a 25 km 

per hour speed limit around 

the school please adhere to 

it and when crossing the 

road ensure that this is done 

at the designated pedestrian 

crossings. 

 

Student Absences  

Please remember to call the 

school in the mornings, to let 

us know if your child is sick 

or not attending for any 

other reason.  This needs to 

be done on a daily basis to 

enable us to know when your 

children are safely at school 

or not.  

 

NEWS FROM THE LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Principal - Mike Clark, Deputy Principal - Richard Maynard,                                      

IELC Assistant Principal - Wahid Halimee, School Counsellor - Zoe Wecker 

Dot Art—Y4 
As part of celebrating Reconciliation Week.  We 

talked about how the indigenous people of 

Australia did dot painting to tell stories.  This is 

the first time Y4 have done dot painting. It was a 

bit challenging but we tried our best! 

The People’s Choice Community Lottery is here 

again!  Don’t forget to grab your ticket! All 

proceeds of ticket sales go to the school so please 

see the front office to collect your tickets.   

1st Prize is a Toyota RAV4 GXL 2nd Prize is a LG 

Pack: Fridge, TV, Washer/Dryer Combo 

3rd Prize is a Toyota Corolla Accent Hatch ..other 

prizes include Rossdale Homes Landscape package, 

LG Packs, 18ct white gold diamond ring, bikes and 

a Phil Hoffmann Cruise and many more!  All tickets 

must be sold by 31st August! 

 

 

Donated books—thank you! 

The library has been lucky enough to have 

received some books this term! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A massive thank you to the parents who 

have donated well looked after books to the 

library this year.  The popular titles are very 

appreciated by the students. 

 

Sports News 

Sports Day: unfortunately the weather was not so 

kind to us on 11th May, so it has been re-

scheduled for the 26th October. 

Basketball:  this term we have 2 teams entered 

into the local competition playing at both Marion 

and Pasadena Stadiums. 

Netball:  this year we have 2 teams entered into 

the South West District Netball Association. 

Soccer:  this year we have 1 soccer team entered 

into the Southern Districts Junior Soccer 

Association. 
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Virtual Reality 

Some students from Y5, Y6 & Y7 had a   

Virtual Reality incursion that gave them 

some ideas on how to deal with bullying situ-

ations. It enabled students to see that    

being a positive or negative bystander can 

have a huge effect on bullying situations. 

We all have the power to have a positive  

impact on those around us.  

 

Our rabbit, Joy! 

Joy is our rabbit visiting Class R1.  Joy hops 

around our class and helps us learn.  Joy is 

visiting for 2 weeks.   She is cute and   

pretty. She’s a darling! She is soft and cud-

dly.  She eats carrots and corn and has long 

ears.  We are learning lots of different  

facts about rabbits! 

 

 

Illawonga Camp 

Year 6 and 7 students have their camp in 

Illawonga coming up. They are really looking 

forward to the activities. They will enjoy 

some free time at camp as well as do some 

cave exploring, fossil identifying, boating as 

well as work on some very important self-

care skills. If your child is attending, please 

make payment arrangements at the office 

this week. 

Deadly Australian's Incursion  

The Deadly Australian's team are hosting an 

incursion at Clovelly Park in Week 8 (21st 

June). The team will bring with them live 

and preserved Australian animals to gener-

ate awareness of the species, and also the 

first aid steps required if injured. The cost 

is $2.00 and parents and caregivers are  

welcome free of charge! Come along and 

share this experience with us.  

Nexus Music 

Nexus Arts musician Julian Ferraretto 

(Violin) came to our school on May 29th and 

brought with him some musicians: Abdul 

Nanou - violin, Manadi Angel Lopa - singing, 

guitar and drums, Anna Gabriela De Oliveira 

Andrade - singing and guitar, Fabian Hevia - 

percussion and Zhao Liang - Chinese harp.  

They ran a workshop with G1 and one with 

G4 teaching the children how to improvise 

music and showing their skills and 

instruments.  Then they performed an 

interactive concert for R1, Y4 and G6 and 

we invited Mitchell Park Kindy to join us.  

It was a fabulous day as we learnt a lot.  We 

are excited to have Fabian come back later 

in the term to work on percussion workshops 

with some more of our students!  


